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NEW CITY — Bert Dahm has listened for years to the predictions about whether Rockland has an adequate water supply. 

Dahm was born in Rockland 66 years ago and relies on a well at his West Nyack home for water. He's heard arguments made by those who say there's more than enough water for the current population and to allow further development. 

He's heard others argue that the supply has reached its limit and that steps must be taken to curb not only more development, but daily usage of the supply. 

What he heard last night, however, impressed him most, with the county Legislature's Environmental Committee voting 5-0 to approve a resolution that will allow the undertaking of a study to determine how much water really is available to Rockland. 

"Hopefully we're going to build a base line because the last base line was 40 years ago when population and consumption was very different," Dahm said. "I think it's wonderful that we get an outside, unbiased assessment." 

The $1.4 million study will be conducted by the United States Geological Survey, an independent federal agency that gathers information and provides scientific data about natural resource issues. 

Paul Heisig, a hydrogeologist with the USGS, told about 25 people at the Allison-Parris County Office Building last night that the study could begin next month. 

It will involve creating a network of observation wells throughout the county that will allow scientists to see the amount and speed of water entering and leaving the aquifer and the water sources that feed it. 

An aquifer is a body of rock that is saturated with water that can be drawn for use, Heisig said. The water sits in crevices and sand and pebble deposits and can be tapped by sinking a well into the aquifer. 

Among other tasks, scientists will collect existing data and add new information to build a model showing what the underground aquifer system looks like and how it functions. 

The study will be funded by the USGS, the county, the state Department of Environmental Conservation and United Water. It will include four years of field work, with another year needed for a report to be written. The last study to focus on the overall hydrology of the county's drinking water aquifer was completed by the USGS in 1959. 
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